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ITEM 2.01. COMPLETION OF ACQUISITION OR DISPOSITION OF ASSETS

COMPLETION OF ACQUISITION OF BSD SOFTWARE, INC.

      On December 21, 2004, NeoMedia Technologies, Inc. ("NeoMedia")
(OTCBB:NEOM) and BSD Software Inc. ("BSD") (OTCBB: BSDS) signed a definitive
Agreement and Plan of Merger (the "Agreement"), under which NeoMedia agreed to
acquire all of the outstanding shares of BSD. Pursuant to the terms of the
Agreement, BSD will be merged with and into NeoMedia Telecom Services, Inc., a
wholly-owned subsidiary of NeoMedia. The separate corporate existence of BSD
shall cease, and NeoMedia Telecom Services, Inc. shall continue as the surviving
corporation.

      On March 21, 2006, NeoMedia and BSD completed the closing requirements and
the merger became effective. In exchange for all of the outstanding shares of
BSD, NeoMedia will issue 7,123,698 shares of its common stock, valued at
$0.3467, which is the volume-weighted average closing price of NeoMedia stock
for the five days prior to the effective time of the merger. Each BSD
shareholder will receive approximately 0.2019 share of NeoMedia common stock for
each share of BSD common stock held.

      BSD shareholders will receive written communication from NeoMedia with
instructions regarding the exchange of their BSD shares for NeoMedia shares.

      BSD owns 90% of the outstanding shares of Triton Global Business Services,
Inc., a provider of live and automated operator calling services and e-business
support, including billing, clearinghouse and information management services,
to companies in the telecommunications industry.

      On March 23, 2006, NeoMedia issued a press release with respect to the
completion of the merger, which is attached hereto as Exhibit 16.1.
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                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
the Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                           NeoMedia Technologies, Inc.
                                           (Registrant)

Date: March 22, 2006                       By: /s/ Charles T. Jensen
                                              ---------------------------------
                                           Charles T. Jensen, President,
                                           Chief Executive Officer and Director
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                                  EXHIBIT INDEX

   EXHIBIT NO.     DESCRIPTION
   -----------     -----------
      16.1         Press release dated March 23, 2006
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